

Dear Member/Guest,

The Homeowner's Association of Heritage Ranch, Inc. supports our Member's and Guest's Second Amendment rights.

From a business standpoint, though, we have to think about how open carry impacts other members, guests and employees. We have had many individuals express they are uncomfortable being around someone with a visible firearm who is not a member of law enforcement. For that reason we ask you not to open carry on Heritage Ranch Common Area Property.

This Letter Serves As Written Notification <u>Pursuant To Section 30.07 Penal Code</u> (<u>Trespass By License Holder With An Openly Carried Handgun</u>), <u>A Person Licensed Under Subchapter H, Chapter 411, Government Code (Handgun Licensing Law)</u>, <u>May Not Enter This Property With A Handgun That Is Carried Openly</u>.

Pursuant to Section 30.07 Penal Code, The Board of Directors of The Homeowners Association of Heritage Ranch, Inc. has authorized Western Golf Properties staff members to act on their behalf in notifying you that you may not open carry on Heritage Ranch property.

As a business serving customers with many different viewpoints, we are sometimes caught in the middle on controversial issues like this one. We hope you and your guest(s), along with our other friends in the gun rights community, understand our position and will continue to enjoy all the amenities that Heritage Ranch Golf & Country Club has to offer.

Respectfully,

The Board of Directors
The Homeowners Association of Heritage Ranch, Inc.